
College Park Quarterly Meeting
Minutes for spring 2015 session

May 15, 2015 – May 17, 2015
Ben Lomond Quaker Center
Plenary Session 1 

Clerk, Mary Miché, is attending  Nate’s Secrest’s graduation from Guilford College. Acting clerk, Bob Runyan welcomed Friends to the 227th session of College Park Quarterly Meeting. Jim Anderson is the acting assistant clerk.
Minute #1 Friends approved the substitute clerks.
Jim Anderson read the names of meetings and worship groups. The following groups were represented:
	Meeting or Worship Group
	Oct. 2014
	Jan.2015
	May 2015
	Oct 2015

	Appleseed
	x
	x
	-
	

	Berkeley
	x
	x
	x
	

	Carson City wg
	
	x
	x
	

	Central Coast
	x
	-
	x
	

	Chico
	x
	x
	x
	

	Davis
	x
	x
	x
	

	Delta
	x
	x
	-
	

	Fresno
	
	-
	-
	

	Friends House    wg
	x
	x
	-
	

	Grass Valley
	x
	x
	x
	

	Humboldt
	
	x
	x
	

	Lake County       wg
	x
	x
	x
	

	Live Oak
	x
	-
	x
	

	Livermore wg [under care of Berkeley]
	
	
	
	

	Marin
	x
	x
	
	

	Mendocino
	
	-
	-
	

	Monterey Peninsula
	x
	-
	-
	

	Napa Sonoma
	
	x
	-
	

	Oakland       wg
	x
	-
	-
	

	Palo Alto
	x
	x
	x
	

	Redding
	x
	-
	-
	

	Redwood Forest
	x
	x
	x
	

	Reno
	x
	x
	x
	

	Sacramento
	x
	x
	x
	

	San Francisco
	x
	x
	x
	

	San Jose
	x
	x
	x
	

	Santa Cruz
	x
	x
	x
	

	Southern Humboldt     wg
	x
	-
	-
	

	Strawberry Creek
	x
	x
	x
	

	Ukiah
	?
	-
	-
	

	Visalia
	?
	x
	-
	

	Western shore wg
	
	
	-
	

	Soledad wg
	
	x
	x
	


Others in attendance were a guest from Santa Monica Meeting, Henry Yang, and a guest from Kenya Yearly Meeting, Stanley Ngesa Chagala, who had been sojourning with Marin Friends before it was laid down. 
Bob Runyan introduced the theme of Quaker outreach and inreach, defining the terms.
Delcy Steffy of the Children’s Program Committee introduced the children’s and youth programs centered in the Haven.  The committee wants to have children and youth in their name. The kids left with their leaders: Neil Fullager and Peter Arnold.
Thistle [Hannah] Mackinney introduced the teen program plans centered in Casa de Luz.
Rachel Findley, of M&O read excerpts from Humboldt Meeting. They are experiencing welcome growth in criminal justice concerns. Sacramento: outreach to newcomers. SF food sharing with street people increased. Redding Criminal justice concerns active. Davis is using movies and documentaries monthly to expand their community.
Kathy Runyan welcomed us to Quaker Center, giving us cautionary information.
Owain Elliott-Sowall, arrangements coordinator, invited people to volunteer for various clean-up chores.  “Any Anon” will be at the meditation cottage during dinner.
Nominating Committee: Karen Morgan distributed copies of the nominating committee report. She thanked the committee and then reviewed the nominations, which will come before us Sunday for approval. [Attachment #1]
We need a “naming committee” composed of 3 or 4 persons whose names come to us during worship. The naming committee works until fall quarter to find members for the nominating committee and may be reconvened to fill vacancies. Names brought forward from the silence were Stanley Ngesa, [willing to serve as an alternate.] Jeff Richmond to convene, Thistle [Hannah] Mackinney,[perhaps], and Hillary Ellis-Lavigne. 
The 2:00 afternoon interest groups were described.
1. A service project with the teens will be a treasure hunt downhill of children’s playground.

2. Cedar Rose and Robin Keeler will lead a gathering with a unity with nature focus including music and activities at the Redwood Circle. 

3. Bob Runyan invited discussion of inreach and outreach comparing what meetings are doing. They will meet in the Redwood lodge.
Announcements: Jim Anderson shared several announcements.
Jim Anderson helped us organize worship groups.
Minute #2 Minutes were read and approved as amended.
Plenary 2, Saturday 3:30pm
Rachel Findley read excerpts from state of the meeting reports on in-reach and nominating from San Francisco, Mendocino, Strawberry Creek, Friends House Worship Group, and Napa-Sonoma. 
Denis Thalson gave the report for Ben Lomond Quaker Center. It is attached.

[Attachment #2]
Finance Committee and Treasurer’s Report [Carl Anderson, Clerk and Tom Yamaguchi, treasurer.] They gave two reports, winter and spring.  Tom apologized for not being timely with the dues billings to monthly meeting. The process of changing treasurers was laborious, but is now complete. Marin Meeting’s balances are now with the PYM holding corporation. Tom Yamaguchi’s address: 1015 Channing way, Berkeley CA 94710 .

[Attachments #3 & #4]
Bob Runyan led us in an in-reach and outreach activity. Individuals were invited to the mic to share ideas in 3 minutes or less. Janet Leslie is collecting comments and ideas for sharing along these topics. Send them to her. janles@igc.org
Bob Runyan plugged the outreach functions of Quaker Center’s web site.
[Minute #3]Minutes of this session were approved as amended.
Plenary 3 Sunday Morning May 17, 2015
Meeting began with a period of silent centering in the Redwood lodge. 
Rachel Findley of M&O committee read portions of the State of the Meeting Reports from  Redwood Forest, Palo Alto, Delta,  focusing on children, inreach and outreach.
Sarah Tyrrell gave the registrar’s report that we were 77 Friends in attendance. Our numbers were less than usual, though the proportion young adult Friends was higher.
Karen Morgan reread the names of those nominees proposed yesterday whose service needs to be approved today. The arrangements coordinators for spring and fall need to be two people each knowledgeable of the sites. The host meeting provides the coordinator of the winter quarter. The committee proposes eliminating the position of overall arrangements clerk. It was pointed out that we may need some record of needs for continuity. The two coordinators seem to be functioning as co-clerks. Nominating committee will give more consideration to these arrangements functions.  The slate brought forward was approved. 
[Minute #4]
[Attachment #1]
Do we continue to approve the membership of the boards of the three corporations under our care? We referred to the Guidelines for the care Relationship of CPQM with corporations under its care.  Our approval is not legally necessary for non-profit corporations. Having these corporations under our care has been a spiritual and practical necessity; especially CPFEA has benefited from our oversight. In alignment with their bylaws, we approved the nominees for CPFEA.  We recorded the board members for FASE and BLQCA in alignment with their by laws and these guidelines. 
From last year’s naming committee, Sue Torrey, brought forward the name of Jan Turner to fill a vacancy ending January 2016 on the current nominating committee. This name will be considered at our final session.
Thistle cannot serve of the naming committee. Stanley Ngesa who was an alternate may be away during the working time of the naming committee. We centered in worship to see who might join Jeff Richmond, convener, and Hilary Ellis-Lavigne on the naming committee. Rachel Findley was named and accepted. All three names will be considered at our final session.
[Minute #5] We approved Carl Magruder to fill in for the recording clerk for our afternoon session. 
[Minute #6]The minutes of this session were approved with considerable clarification.
Owain Elliot-Sowaal and Kathy Runyan helped us arrange for final clean-up chores etc.
Closing Session Spring Quarter, Ben Lomond Quaker Center
Rachel Findley, a member of M&O, read excerpts from State of the Meeting Reports relating how our meetings are holding the children in our communities.  She read from  from state of the meeting reports of the Sacramento Friends Meeting, Strawberry Creek, and from Davis Meeting
Jan Turner, of Humboldt Meeting was approved for Nominating Committee to complete a term ending in January 2016.
Naming Committee was approved as Rachel Findley, Hilary Ellis-Lavigne, with Jeff Richmond as convener.  Stanley Ngesa Chagala will serve as an alternate.
One Friend expressed a widely held sense of gratitude that our teens and young adults will inherit the world we live in, and how reassuring this is.
Delcy Steffy, (Sacramento Meeting), for Children’s Program tearfully expressed a sense of being refreshed, revived, and heartened by her work with the Quarter’s children.  The children’s program discussed what it means to be Quaker, how this community is different from others they belong to.  They hiked to the waterfall, made a collage, recorded a song with a French horn solo, played basketball, made jamaica juice, enjoyed a treasure hunt, colored their hair, clothes and shoes, and took photos for a photo collage on Quaker community.  (Picture attached.)
The meeting closed in worship.
Bob Runyan, Acting Clerk
Sandy Farley, Recording Clerk

Carl Magruder, Acting Recording Clerk

